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DIVISION MEMORANDUM
No. 098 , 5. 2025

RESCHEDULING OF THE CONDUCT OF THE
1t QUARTER NATIONWIDE SIMULTANEOUS EARTHQUAKE DRILL (NSED)

To: Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Chiefs, CID and SGOD
Public Schools District Supervisors
School Heads of Public Elementary and Secondary Schools.
All Concerned

; In consideration of the prevailing hot weather conditions as forecasted by the
Philippine Atmospheric, Geophysical and Astronomical Services Administration
(PAGASA), please be informed that the First Quarter Nationwide Simultaneous
Earthquake Drill (NSED) scheduled on March 13, 2025, has been rescheduled
from 2:00p.m. to 7:00-9:00a.m.

2. All schools are reminded to observe precautionary measures to ensure the
safety of learners and personnel during the conduct of the drill, especially given the
predicted high heat index.

3. Additionally, all schools are requested to submit their Post-NSED Report within
five (5) days after the drill for consolidation of the Division DRRM Coordinator. The
consolidated report will be forwarded to the Regional and Central Offices.

4. For your reference, please find Memorandum DM-OUOPS-2025-01-01583 as
herein enclosed.

5. Wide dissemination of and strict compliance to this Memorandum are desired.

ENGR. EDGARD C%MINGO, PhD, CESOV
Schools Division Superintendent /(//

Enclosure: As stated.
Reference: QUOPS Memorandum No. 2024-04-00865 and NDRRMC Memo No. 27, s2025
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MEMORANDUM
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FOR . ALL REGIONAL DIRECTORS
ALL SCHOOLS DIVISION SUPERINTENDENTS
ALL REGIONAL AND DIVISION DRRM COORDINATORS
ALL SCHOOL HEADS AND SCHOOL DRRM COORDINATORS

e
FROM : !@)LMSG

Wssistant Secretary, O r-i—Charge,
Office of the Undersecretary for Operations

SUBJECT : [URGENT] GUIDANCE ON THE RESCHEDULING OF THE CONDUCT
OF THE 15T QUARTER NATIONWIDE SIMULTENEOUS EARTHQUAKE
(NSED) OF SCHOOLS ON MARCH 13, 2025

DATE . March 5, 2025

In light of the prevailing heat conditions forecasted by the Philippine Atmospheric,
Geophysical and Astronomical Services Administration (PAGASA) and pursuant to
DepEd Joint Memorandum OM-OSEC-OUOPS-2025-01-01456 on the Reiteration of
DO 22, s. 2024 on Class Suspension and Strengthened Monitoring amid Heat Index
Levels issued on March 3, 2025, the Department of Education hereby recommends
to all field offices and schools to conduct the 1st Quarter Nationwide Simultaneous
Earthquake Drill (NSED) on March 13, 2025, between the time of 7:00 AM - 9:00

AM.

Activities followed shall be indicated on the Post-NSED Report to be submitted to the
DRRMS. For complete reporting guidelines, please refer to OUOPS Memorandum
2025-04-00865 accessible through this link: https:/ /bit.ly/DepEANSED2025.

For concerns and further clarifications, you may contact the Disaster Risk Reduction
and Management Service through email at drrmoi@@deped.gov.ph.

For guidance and appropriate action.
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